
P-04-643 Save Croeserw Flying Start – Correspondence from the Petitioner 
to the Committee, 18.06.15 

Very concerned for our Flying Start Childcare service is closing in July despite NPT 
council having the funds to run the service.

NPT are not actively looking for new provider for this service and has been 
suggested they wont until after March 2016.

NPT have not provided any information as to there plans of replacing the service in 
our community as travel links and timing of children's pick up if they not within the 
village of Croeserw we feel that the children in this community will be left with out 
access to this service.

It was felt that if we didn't challenge the council there wouldn't be another service 
of this type in our area.

We are fighting to keep this very good and popular service to be kept village where 
its beneficial to the future children of our community.

If NPT are no longer running the service in our community the funding for this 
should be given back  the welsh government.


